
The editorial team needs your help in

developing upcoming issues of this

newsletter which we hope to deliver to you

every quarter. Please send us any fun

pictures and articles relating to your work in

GIS. After all it is not all just in front of the

computer! We need funny stories about what

people think GIS is, hair loss incidents from

dealing with software and inspirational and

innovative projects that you are working

on, have seen online or at conferences.

The Newsletter Team:
George Corea, Sera Lambe, Anne

Stapledon and Louise Alsford

newsletter@fungis.org

Dear Fungis family and friends,

Welcome to the Summer edition of the Fungis Newsletter, jam

packed with updates on local geospatial initiatives. I continue

to be amazed at the sophistication of spatial industry activity

up here in the far north and some of the projects featured in

this newsletter are excellent examples of just how far we have

come in the 25 years that Fungis has been operating.

2013 has certainly been a great year for Fungis, with a most

memorable 25 year celebration back in June (see previous

edition for the newsletter article on this) bringing together so

many of the people who have nourished Fungis and the far

north industry over the last 25 years. This celebration was

followed up a couple ofmonths later with the 3rd LiDAR

Technologies workshop and you can read all about that

workshop later in this newsletter.

The Fungis Executive Management Committee, our

irrepressible administrator Anne and all our wonderful

volunteers (you know who you are) have been working hard

throughout the last 1 8 months to continue to return Fungis to a

sound and sustainable footing and make the 2013 events the

success they were. So both at a personal level as Chair and on

behalf of the membership, please accept my sincere thanks to

you and also to your partners and families (and pets), for

choosing to spend some of your valuable time helping to keep

Fungis members informed and able to access the latest

understanding in spatial technologies.

Financially, Fungis has had an exceptional year. The year

began with a push to revitalise our membership roll and as a

consequence we have a growing membership base. If you

have been meaning to renew your membership, or join Fungis,

now is a good time to make it a New Year's resolution! During

the year, both major events were modestly profitable, resulting

in a secure financial position for Fungis. I think that the fact

that we had only modest financial reserves of ~$10,000 as we

approached our 25 year celebration, demonstrates our

commitment to keep membership and events affordable and

priced to reflect the cost of organising them. The revenue

generated during this year, combined with thoughtful

expenditure, have resulted in our financial reserves roughly

doubling. This will allow Fungis to make some strategic

decisions about improving our service delivery in the future.

Congratulations to all the Qld Spatial Excellence Award

(QSEA) winners for 2013. It was good to see some of the

awards coming up this way and notably 75% of the awards

conferred on the northern Queensland

spatial community went to organisations

represented on the Fungis Management

Committee. The subtext here is that there is

a statistical correlation between serving

your spatial community through Fungis,

and gaining industry recognition at QSEA!

So what are you waiting for, seek your

employers support to join the Fungis

management committee!

I look forward to once again working with

you all over 2014, which is shaping up to be

an exciting year for the far northern spatial

community, with the ASPRS and SSSI

Members Conference (QCON14) both

scheduled for Cairns in October.

Meanwhile, remember to get in touch with

the editorial team if you have something to

share and enjoy all that the summer holiday

season has to offer!

Alistair Hart

Chairperson, Fungis.
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